
GLOUCESTER TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 
NOVEMBER WORKSHOP 

NOVEMBER 5, 2018 

Mrs. Stubbs was absent. 

PUBLIC PORTION: 
Mr. Mercado opened the public portion. 
There being no comment, the public portion was closed.  
 

1. DISCUSSION OF INSPECTION AND PERMITTING FOR GLOUCESTER        
TOWNSHIP OWNED DAMS – Mr. Cantwell stated that this agenda item also takes the 
place of agenda items 2 and 3.  Mr. Cantwell stated that Lake Renee is due for its 
biannual inspection.  Mr. Cantwell stated Remington & Vernick will conduct reporting to 
acquire the permit to lower the water level of the lake in the event of a major rainstorm.  
Mr. Cantwell stated that this reporting is submitted to the state for the annual permit to 
allow public works to lower the gate.  The proposal for these projects is $7,120.00.  A 
straw poll was taken with all council members in agreement. 
 

2. ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR BLACKWOOD LAKE DAM SERVICES – This 
was discussed under agenda item # 1. 
 

3. INSPECTION SERVICES OF THE LAKE RENEE DAM – This was discussed 
under agenda item # 1. 
 

4. DISCUSSION OF PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR THE INTERSECTION OF 
PETER CHEESEMAN ROAD AND COLLEGE DRIVE – Mr. Cantwell stated that 
there have been resident requests for this project.  Mr. Cantwell stated that this proposal 
is to do the studies, get the approvals, and prepare the plans to complete the 
improvements.  The proposal for this project is $13,800.00 and includes the study and 
design.  A straw poll was taken with all council members in agreement.   
 

5. ERIK COURT – Mr. Cantwell stated that the developer went bankrupt and the township 
pulled the bond.  There were necessary improvements that have not yet been completed, 
that the township has taken over.  These improvements must be put out for bid and 
include pavement, landscaping, and the basin.  Mr. Cantwell stated the proposal is for 
$28,500 and includes getting the contract documents ready.  A straw poll was taken with 
all council members in agreement. 
 

6. DISCUSSION OF A SHARED SERVICE AGREEMENT WITH THE CAMDEN 
COUNTY TECHNICAL SCHOOLS DISTRCT BOARD OF EDUCATION – Mr. 
Carlamere stated a request came in for a resolution to enter into a shared service 
agreement with the technical school to utilize one full time officer, SRO, at their school.     
 

******************************************************************************   
COUNCIL LIAISON REPORTS: 
 
Mr. Owens stated that an electrical strike hit the housing complex and put the building on fire 
watch.  There is 1 vacancy in the entire building and the 2nd floor ac has been down since July 
with the part on back order.  There are 2 openings for housing authority commissioners waiting 
to be filled.  Mr. Mercado thought these positions were filled during the reorganization meeting.  
Mrs. Power stated that she will forward Mr. Owens and Mr. Mercado the appointment list.   
Mr. Mercado stated that the MUA has 1 position to be filled, but appointment must come from 
the Mayor’s office.   
 


